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ABOUT US 
Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation (the ‘Foundation’) is a 
charitable trust body approved by the Hong Kong Government as a 
tax-exempt charitable organisation. The trust document establishing 
the Foundation sets out the objective, operation, governance and other 
provisions. The main aim of  the Foundation is to promote education, as 
a continuation of  the significant work accomplished by our beloved late 
Rev. Bro. Paul Sun, founder of  St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School 
(SJACS) and St. Joseph’s Anglo- Chinese Primary School (SJACPS) 

Rev. Bro Paul Sun (20 November 1907 – 13 March 1986) lived a life of  
Catholic faith, hope, and love. He dedicated his life to educating the 
young. In 1958, with the support of  the De La Salle Brothers, the 
Marist Brothers, and others, he established SJACS and SJACPS in a 
small old villa, starting with 455 boys. Before returning to The Lord, he 
learned that his beloved villa would be redeveloped into a modern 
primary school and a parish church. He won the admiration and 
respect of  his peers. He put SJACS and SJACPS under the special 
patronage of  St. Joseph, and instilled in us, his boys, the St. Joseph 
Family Spirit. 

The Foundation is named in memory and in honour of  this great man. 

BENEFICIARY SCHOOLS 
The Foundation proudly supports the following schools: 

• St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School 
• St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese Primary School 
• Kowloon Bay St. John the Baptist Catholic Primary School 
• Jordan Valley St. Joseph’s Catholic Primary School Catholic Primary School 
• Choi Wan St. Joseph’s Primary School 
• Bishop Ford Memorial School* 
• Price Memorial Catholic Primary School* 
• St. John the Baptist Catholic Primary School* 

*These three schools are newly added this year.

Thy word is a lamp unto my feet, and a light unto my path. (Ps 119:105) 1



FIND US ONLINE 
In order to improve our communications 
with our friends and supporters, we post our 
activities and news on our online channels: 

Facebook 
Rev. Bro. Paul Sun Education Foundation  
(http://www.facebook.com/bpsf2014) 

Josephian Association Group 
(https://www.facebook.com/groups/
JosephianAssociation/) 

Website 
(http://www.bpsf.org.hk)

Dear parents, principals, teachers, students, 
friends and supporters, 

Thanks to the guidance of  our advisors and the 
support of  our trustees and many volunteers, 
the Foundation, a new charitable trust founded 
in Nov 2009, has been making steady progress 
and has been gaining recognition in the 
community in the six years since its founding. 

Here are a few highlights of  our work this year. 

This year we have one new face on our Board 
of  Trustees - Mr. Aaron Ho, SJACS graduate of  
1973. 

SJACPS new e-education initiatives 
We have successfully completed the second fund 
raising target HK$301K for SJACPS, in support 
of  its new e-education initiatives. 

University Scholarship Program 
I am happy to announce two more new 
scholarships were set up for SJACS DSE 
graduates. We now in total have eleven 
scholarships for SJACS graduates entering into 
Universities of  different disciplines. 

A Roll of  Honors is expected to be put up in the 
Rev. Bro. Paul Sun Memorial Hall that will 
display, for all to see, the names of  the various 
scholars and the awards won. The aim is to 
instill a sense of  pride in academic achievement 
and to encourage students to emulate such fine 
examples – true to the school motto: Ad Astra! 

Non-Academic and Financial Assistance 
We also set up Scholarship for Non-Academic 
and Financial Assistance Scheme to diversify 
our scope and help students of  different needs 
and potentials.  

Free EyeGlass Services for Needy 
Students 
Eyeland Co. offers free eyeglass services for 
needy students from the schools under 
Foundation’s sponsorship. 

Reaching Out Further Afield 
Guided by the ideals of  the late Rev. Brother 
Paul Sun, the Board of  Trustees is following a 
policy to extend the coverage of  the 
Foundation’s work to more schools in need. 
Price Memorial Catholic Primary School, St. 
John the Baptist Catholic Primary School 
(Kwun Tong), and Bishop Ford Memorial 
School are new beneficiaries of  the Foundation 

New Fund Raising Initiatives 
2015-2016 is another busy and challenging year 
for the Foundation. Among our plans, we are 
launching a new series of  Speakers’ Forums. 
The first one was held on October 6, 2015. We 
had the honour to have Professor TSUI Lap 
Chee (ex Vice Chancellor of  HKU) as our 
keynote speaker. We thank you for your 
continued support! 

On behalf  of  all the trustees, may I wish 
everyone a happy, healthy and fruitful Year! 

God bless!  
Roger LAM  
Chairman  
Board of  Trustees  
BPSEF

CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE

Amen, I say to you, whatever you did for one of these least brothers of mine, you did for me. (Mt 25:40) 2



HK$301K DONATION TO SJACPS FOR E-LEARNING 
In August of  last year, the Foundation fulfilled its pledge to donate HK$301,000 to St Joseph's Anglo-
Chinese Primary School (SJACPS) to support their e-learning initiatives. Our donations have now 
come to fruition with the introduction of  eClass hardware and software at the school. 

SJACPS has introduced many new digital aids with our support, including: 

• PowerLesson: Teachers are now able to formulate and deliver interactive, digital lesson plans. 

• PowerBoard: Classrooms have been fitted with a digital whiteboard that allows students and 
teachers to interact with notes and objects on the board. 

• eClass app for parents and teachers: The 
app has greatly enhanced communication 
between parents and teachers. 

• Smart card attendance taking: Students 
now have smart student cards. Their 
attendance can be recorded by tapping 
the card on the card readers on the 
playground when they arrive at school. 

• Digitizing the library and introducing 
eBooks: The school has upgraded its library 
database from using an analog, paper-based system, to using a digital database, making it easier to 
keep track of  books. The school has also introduced a wide range of  eBooks.

The Bro. Paul Sun Young Scholar Award is a 
$10,000 scholarship offered to outstanding, 
newly-graduated students of  our beneficiary 
primary schools who are promoted to St. 
Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School, the school 
founded by our late namesake.  

This year there were 2 awardees: 

• Mr. Ku Chi Kit from St. Joseph’s Anglo-
Chinese Primary School 

• Mr. Ng Lok Hei from Kowloon Bay St. John 
the Baptist Catholic Primary School Master Ng Lok Hei will be presented with his 

award in February 2016.

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK

PowerBoard projector and whiteboard

BRO PAUL SUN YOUNG SCHOLAR AWARD

Master Ku Chi Kit of  SJACPS

Go, eat your bread with joy and drink your wine with a merry heart, because it is now that God favors 
your works. (Ecc 9:7)
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On Thursday, 24th September 2015, St. 
Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School (SJACS) held a 
scholarship award ceremony for the academic 
year 2014/2015. Trustees Roger Lam and 
Daniel Li present to hand out awards sponsored 
by the Foundation. 

First, there was the Best Student Award, given 
to the student with achieved the best academic 
results during the year. This time, the honor of  
dux of  school went to Master Lo Jun Yin. A 
certificate with a cheque of  $2,000 was handed 
out by Roger Lam, amid thunderous applause 
from fellow students.  

Mr. Lam went on to give out the second 
category of  awards, to honor students in each 
form for good conduct. This time, there were 4 
winners from each of  F.1 to 4 and five students 
from F.5. They shared a total of  $5,000. 

Next, Trustee Daniel Li was called upon to 
hand out the third category of  awards. This is a 
new category added by the Foundation at the 
special request of  a donor. The donor’s wish is 
to take care of  students with good conduct and 
diligence but have financial needs. With the 
help of  the teachers, deserving students in each 
Form had been selected to receive this honor 
and share a pool of  almost $20,000.

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK

SJACS SCHOLARSHIPS

Best Student Awardee Mr. Lo Jun Yin

Faithful friends are a sturdy shelter; whoever finds one finds a treasure. (Sir 6:14) 4

With the support of  an anonymous donor, a HK$100,000 fund has been set up for Commendable 
Performance in Conduct Awards for current students of  St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School. The 
school nominates students for this award. To be considered, students must have outstanding 
conduct, excellent academic performance, and be in financial need. Around 9 awards are expected 
to be given out this year.

COMMENDABLE CONDUCT AWARDS FOR SJACS STUDENTS



UNIVERSITY SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 
Among the very first projects initiated by the Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation is a 
University Scholarship Program for students of  St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School, founded by the 
late Rev. Brother Paul Sun. In line with the Foundation’s objective to encourage academic excellence, 
this program is designed to reward young  Josephians who are able to achieve good results enabling 
them to secure enrollment in a university to pursue certain disciplines. Each award is HK$10,000 in 
cash.  

*The Art/Design scholarship is a new addition. 

Applications are open to graduating students. Each applicant is required to 
submit a short essay introducing himself  and describing how he would help 
the Foundation in future, and supported by letters of  recommendation from 
teachers. Candidates are then selected for interview by a panel of  judges 
constituted of  two trustees and one donor. Since its introduction in the 
academic year 2011-12, nine awards have been given out.  

The awardees for the year 2013-2014 are: 

•	 Medicine: Mr. Chan Tsun Tat (HK$10,000) 
•	 Business Studies: Mr. Ho Ho Yin (HK$10,000) 
•	 Accountancy: Mr. Man Ka Po (HK$10,000) 
•	 Engineering: Mr. Hui Ho Wai (HK$10,000)

Scholarship Title Sponsored by

General Excellence The Foundation

Accounting Mr. Andrew Wu (’69)

Art/Design* Mr. Simon Ma (SJACS alumnus)

Business Studies (2 awards) Mr. John Hui (’72)

Dentistry Dr. Gary Leung (’80)

Engineering Messers. Peter Yeung (’75) and Daniel Cheng (’75)

Law Mr. Ng Man Kin (’81)

Medicine Dr. Gary Mak (’75)

Pharmacy Mr. Victor Law (’69)

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK

This year’s awardees  
Chan Tsun Tat and Man Ka Po

This is the day the LORD has made; let us rejoice in it and be glad. (Ps 118:24) 5

These scholarships are proudly sponsored by group of  graduates from SJACS Form 5D class, 1973. 
This year, the awards were given out to six brilliant graduates at our annual dinner in the presence 
of  Bishop Joseph Ha.

CLASS OF ’73 F5D SCHOLARSHIPS
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Train the young in the way they should go; even when old, they will not swerve from it. (Pr 22:6)

WORDS OF THANKS FROM STUDENTS OF CWSJPS 
Choi Wan St. Joseph’s Primary School is the fifth beneficiary school joining the Foundation’s 
sponsorship program. Like the other beneficiary schools in the primary school scheme, the sponsored 
amount is HK$15,000 on an annual basis to provide awards for students with outstanding 
performance in the arenas of  Community Service, Religion, Science and others. Awards are in the 
form of  book coupons together with certificates to recognize their achievements and for their 
retention. Also, one highly talented student from the school who attends SJACS Form One 
successfully will be eligible for the Rev. Brother Paul Sun Young Scholar Scheme which is an award of  
HK$10,000 and a Certificate every year. 

Students wrote in their thanks to the Foundation. Some of  their messages are excerpted below:

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK



CHARITY MAHJONG TOURNAMENT 
The Foundation held its first charity mahjong tournament on 25 January 2015 at the Chinese Club in 
Central. There were a total of  12 contestants battling for the title of  mahjong king. After an intense 
series of  matches, Russ Ko emerged as the champion, after winning a big hand literally right before 
the finishing bell. He was awarded a special golden trophy in honour of  his victory. Dinner followed 
right away as others had turned up to join the party.  

We were joined by alumni, old teachers, and friends of  the 
Foundation, making up three tables. There was much lively 
conversation and laughter over the course of  the meal, and 
everyone truly enjoyed the evening. 

ANNUAL DINNER 2015 
The Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation's Annual Dinner was held on Friday, 17th July, at 
the Chinese Club, Central. The event was well attended by over 70 guests, including trustees, patrons 
and supporters. Our guest of  honour for the evening was Auxiliary Bishop Joseph Ha Chi-Shing, of  
the Catholic Diocese of  Hong Kong, who is also an alumnus of  St. Joseph's Anglo-Chinese School. 

It was a wonderful annual occasion for bonding in the best of  our St. Joseph's family spirit, involving 
not only the Trustees, the SJACS Alumni, School Supervisors, Principals and teachers but also PTA 
representatives and students. Indeed, it set another landmark of  progress for the Foundation in terms 
of  participation, support and donations. 

FUND-RAISING EVENTS

Complete your outdoor tasks, and arrange your work in the field; afterward you can build your house. 
(Pr 24:27)
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The Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation Speakers’ Forum is a 
series of  charity fund-raising events featuring a substantial keynote 
guest speaker on each occasion. Speakers’ Forum 2015 took place on 
the evening of  October 6, 2015 at the Hong Kong Football Club. The 
speaker for the night was Prof. Tsui Lap Chee (Ó�8{Ê) former 
Vice-chancellor of  The University of  Hong Kong. 

Guests of  the evening numbered over 70 and included continuing 
supporters of  the Forum as well as some new donors. Many attendees 
were alumni and students of  St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School and St. 
Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese Primary School, friends and family. 

At around 8:30pm, Prof. Tsui began his talk: ’The Story of  a Former 
Scientist’. He shared his experiences, which taught him the importance 
of  perseverance, boldness, hard work, and integrity. Indeed, the professor is an excellent role model 

for all who seek excellence in the pursuit 
of  knowledge. 

Everyone had a lovely time listening to the 
professor and catching up with old friends. 
To cap it off, a total of  over HK$200,000 
was raised by this event, making the 
Forum a very successful program for the 
Foundation.

FUND-RAISING EVENTS

In the evening of  Saturday, 18 April 2015, the Foundation organized a charity wine dinner at 
Neptune's Restaurant, Ocean Park. The evening's menu featured a delectable selection of  Australian-
themed cuisine, including lamb, salmon, and giant prawns. The food was wonderfully paired with fine 
wines donated by Trustee Mr. Andrew Li. Our guests all donated generously, raising HK$70,000 for 
the Foundation. 

To add to the fun of  the party, there was a lucky draw. 
The most coveted prizes were a pair of  Ocean Park 
tickets donated by Mr. Matthias Li, and four cartons of  
wine donated by Mr. Andrew Li. 

In keeping with the night's Australian theme, Mr. 
Matthias Li donated a koala-shaped cake for everyone 
to enjoy. After everyone had had their turn to take 
pictures with the unique cake, it was cut by Mr. Matthias 
Li and shared by all.

SPEAKERS FORUM 2015

CHARITY WINE DINNER

Hear, my son, your father’s instruction, and reject not your mother’s teaching (Pr 1:8) 8



The Josephian Association, the official old boys’ 
body of  St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School held its 
2015 annual dinner at the Macau Jockey Club, 
Hong Kong on the evening of  Saturday, 12th 
December, 2015. 

During the party, Trustee Andrew Li was invited on 
stage to address the gathering. Andrew made a 
short introduction on the inception and current 
work of  the Foundation. He took the opportunity 
to thank all alumni and supporters for their strong support for the Foundation.

On the evening of  4th December, 2015, the Foundation organized a party at the Chinese Club in 
Central to celebrate the 80th birthday of  dedicated educator Mr. Lester Chan. Mr Chan had been an 
English teacher at St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School for 
some 30 years. He was well liked by his students, many of  
whom have kept up a close relationship to this day. Therefore, 
it was little surprise that they turned up in force at his 80th 
birthday party. 

Mr. Chan is a staunch supporter of  Rev. Brother Paul Sun 
Education Foundation. On this auspicious occasion, he gave a 
generous donation of  HK$8,000. A total of  HK$40,000 was 
raised for the Foundation from this fund-raising dinner.

FUNDS RAISED AT BIRTHDAY PARTY

OTHER EVENTS

Faithful friends are life-saving medicine; those who fear God will find them. (Sir 6:16) 9

JOSEPHIAN ASSOCIATION ANNUAL DINNER

On the evening of  Friday, Nov. 13, Trustees Andrew Li and Daniel Li represented the Foundation at a 
reunion party of  F.5D of  the Class of  1973, St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School. The coordinator of  
this event was Aaron HO, himself  a Trustee and Treasurer of  the Foundation. The occasion was well 
attended by classmates, family members and former 
teachers of  SJACS, numbering some 40 participants. 

Trustee Andrew Li was invited to address the 
gathering. He made a brief  introduction to the on-
going work of  the Foundation, its ethos and mission, 
and the tremendous support given by the Josephian 
alumni. Daniel’s address followed and on behalf  of  the 
Board of  Trustees he expressed deep appreciation for 
the donations from the Class of  ’73, establishing 
scholarship awards for graduates of  SJACS entering college. Thanks to the donations of  the class, 
Aaron was able to present a total of  HK$30,000 to the Foundation to support the scholarship scheme 
for 2014-2015. Thank you, F.5D, Class of  ’73!

F5D CLASS OF 1973 REUNION PARTY



Jordan Valley St. Joseph’s Catholic Primary School

OTHER EVENTS

The Lord is my shepherd, there is nothing I shall want (Ps 23:1) 10

St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese Primary SchoolChoi Wan St. Joseph’s Primary School

MEETING ADVISORS

Trustees with Principal Kenneth Chan, former 
principal of  SJACS and advisor of  the Foundation

ATTENDING SPEECH DAYS AND AWARD PRESENTATIONS

Kowloon Bay St. John the Baptist  
Primary School



VISITING BENEFICIARY SCHOOLS

OTHER EVENTS

VISITING SJACS BOOTH AT LUNAR NEW YEAR FAIR

Rejoice in the Lord always! Again, I say, rejoice! (Phil 4:4) 11

St. John The Baptist Catholic Primary School

Price Memorial Catholic Primary School

Bishop Ford Memorial School

Jordan Valley St. Joseph’s Primary School

Choi Wan St. Joseph’s Primary School



TRUSTEES 
Mr. LAM, Kang Hung, Roger (’82, Chairman)  
Mrs. LI, May Wai Yin  
Mr. NG, Man Kin (’81, Secretary) 
Dr. CHEN, Pak Lam, Sammy (’95)  
Mr. HUI, Ki Fung, William (’01)  
Mr. KO, Sheung Yan, Russell (’92)  
Mr. LI, Chi Sheung, Andrew (’72)  
Mr. LI, Hon Keung, Daniel (’72) 
Mr. SHEUNG, Siu Ho, Stephen (’01)  
Mr. WU, Chi Cheong, Frederick (’72)  
Mr. YEUNG, Wai Hung, Peter (’75)  
Mr. HO, King Wing, Aaron (’73, Treasurer) 

HONORARY ADVISORS 
Mr. KOO, Yee Yin, Irving SBS, OBE, JP (Supervisor of  SJACS)  
Mr. POON, Wing Keung (Principal of  SJACS)  
Ms. LEE, Choi Yin, Fanny (Supervisor of  SJACPS) 
Ms. KWOK, Wan (Principal of  SJACPS) 
Mr. CHAN, Kong Chiu, Kenneth (Past Principal of  SJACS)  
Mr. YEUNG, Siu Hung, Paul (Past Principal of  SJACS)  
Mr. LAU, Kwok Fai, Francis (’72, Representative of  the Alumni in US West) 
Mr. LI, Sing Chung, Matthias (’72, Past Chairman of  BPSF)  
Mr. POON, Ming Chiu, Matthew (’65, President of  Toronto Alumni Association) 

HONORARY LEGAL ADVISOR 
Mr. NG, Kwok Yin, Godwin (’72) 

HONORARY AUDITOR 
BDO Limited  
Mr. LEE, Ka Leung, Daniel (’76) 

HONORARY EDITOR-IN-CHIEF 
Mr. CHAN, Sui Wa, Lester 

THIS NEWSLETTER 
Editors: Mr. Gabriel Gallardo (’12), Mr. Andrew Li (’72)  
Layout and design: Mr. Gabriel Gallardo (’12) 
 
N.B. All trustees and advisors serve on a voluntary basis and there is no administration 
cost in running the Foundation. So, basically all your donations go directly to projects.

PEOPLE

Let us then pursue what leads to peace and to building up one another. (Rm 14:19) 12



An independent audit of  the Foundation’s finances as at 30 June 2014 has been completed.  

The report, along with the audited statements of  past years, is available on our website at:  
http://bpsf.org.hk/index.php/the-annual-audited-financial-statements/ 

AUDITOR’S REPORT

Repay to Caesar what belongs to Caesar and to God what belongs to God. (Mk 12:17) 13



Special !anks to
Mr. Peter YIP, 

Chairman, Bright Smart 
Securities International 

(H.K.) Limited.

SPONSORS

 
With the Compliments  

Of  
Chadwick MOK ,   

SJACS’ 1982  
carefree finance company limited  

   

      

I am with you always, even to the end of the age. (Mt 28:20b) 14



SPONSORS

Special thanks to   

 
Hui Sik Wing & Co., CPA (Practising), 

CA (Scotland)

A good person out of the store of goodness in his heart produces good (Lk 6:45a) 15



DONATIONS
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We would like to invite friends and alumni who wish to donate to the Foundation to 
make a deposit to the “Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation” (HSBC bank 
account number 808-728638-001), fill in the form below, and email it to 
rogerlam@bpsf.org.hk or fax it to (852) 2325-2358. You may also mail a check and the 
form to 46 New Clear Water Bay Road, addressed to the Rev. Brother Paul Sun 
Education Foundation. 

Thank you for your generous support!

Name:  
ÈMç

Year of  graduation:  
¼b-~ç

Email:  
Hµç

Class of:  
|tç 

        Form 5 / Form 6 / Form 7 
        Other:   ___________

Phone: 
H?ç
Address:  
&Xç

I would like to donate: Ò�°� :

⃞ HK$500 ⃞ HK$1,000 ⃞ HK$5,000 ⃞ Other: ___________

For: ⃞ SJACS/SJACPS ⃞ Other Catholic schools

*Ò�v�SÆoÞ��{¨¥j(%Ò�_ á�J¿Ï.·â 
* Donors will be given a receipt from the Foundation for tax-deduction purposes.
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They shall not appear before the LORD empty-handed, but each with his own gift, in proportion to the 
blessing which the LORD, your God, has given to you. (Dt 16:16-17)
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